

## **Saltford School PTA Meeting**

**Monday 9th September 2024**

**Present:** Mrs Sage, Yasmin Beaven, Bernice Beezer, Jessica O'Neil, Sarah Thomas, Jill Eaton, Megan Evans, Clare Harding, Liz Sypko, Craig Kinnear, Esther Kinnear, Amy Andrews, Jane Allen and Croné Lee.

### **Item**

1.0 **Apologies** Kathryn Hale, Karen Brookes-Lovell, Hannah Thomas, Ruth Moody.

2.0 **Minutes of the PTA Meeting 24<sup>th</sup> June 2024 and Actions Arising.**

3.0 **Thank Yous:**

3.1 Thank you for new KS2 planners.

3.2 Forest School Funding, thank you to the PTA for funding another year of Forest School. This starts back again this week.

3.3 Badger Room refurbishment is almost finished, thank you very much to the PTA for funding this project. It looks fantastic. We are just in the process of finishing the tiling and moving all the art and design technology into the room.

4.0 **Review of events so far:**

4.1 **Colour Run** – worked really well, was a big hit with everyone. Raised £1,000 but potential for more with extra planning. Parents fed back that they would like the option to participate next time. Timings worked well, especially with staff help (thank you) Happy to run again next year and now have the props to do so. Thank you, Amy and Ciara for leading.

5.0 **Events and Forward Planning**

5.1 **Y1 Cake Sale, Uniform sale and book swap** – Friday 20<sup>th</sup> September. Cakes being raised to £1, comms being sent to parents via facebook and MCAS. Really need more volunteers to help with uniform and will need someone to take over from Ciara and Croné in leading the uniform swaps as last year on the PTA with their children leaving.

5.2 **KS1 (EYFS will join us at the second disco in Term Three) and KS2 Discos** – all in hand, same as last year. DJ has been booked. 18<sup>th</sup> of October. Janet's last year with the PTA so will need someone to take over leading discos. Yaz happy to shadow this year.

5.3 **Fireworks 4<sup>th</sup> November** – price has increased by quite a bit, may need to increase ticket pricing as we are at capacity with numbers. Amy leading, will need a team to help with prep and on the night.

5.4 **Christmas Cards** – Jess shadowing Ciara. All images need uploading by 29<sup>th</sup> of November, Jess to agree a date with teachers to get these done by.

5.5 **Christmas Fair** – Clare happy to lead but will need someone to lead raffle please.

5.6 **Santa Visit** – only broke even with books as not everyone donated. Switching Santa gift to something more cost effective like a Christmas pencil with rubber on top. Santa to be confirmed. Esther happy to Elf again and will get the Elf team together.

5.7 **Summer Fair** – Craig leading again, theme to be decided. Provisional date 28<sup>th</sup> June?

5.8 **Bingo Night** – Liz happy to lead, date tbc.

5.9 **Movie Night** – Jill and Sarah happy to lead.

6.0 **Funding Bids and Any Other Business**

6.1 **Pantomime** – PTA happy to fund

6.2 **Forest School** – PTA happy to fund.

7.0 **Date and Time of Next Meeting – AGM** - Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2024 7:30pm. All Welcome.